
   

Date:  October 11, 2020  

The PSMC Board held the fourth 
quarter board and planning meeting 
and elections over the Zoom Virtual 
Meeting website.  The PSMC Board 
and members elected the following 
officers and appointed members for 
the 2021 Calendar Year:  

President: Keith Medleau             
Vice President: Pat McNaulty          
Financial Officer: Sean McGriff       
Web Coordinators: Sean McGriff/  
Charlotte Fellers                           
Secretary: Tom Millar               
Sounder Editor: Bill Bell               
Membership Chair: Lauren Ferriby 
Past President:  Ross Scott  

Congratulations to all officers and ap-
pointed members.   

The Board discussed the upcoming 
year, and we have added additional 
drives to the calendar for 2021.  It 
was decided that events would not be  
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scheduled until April 2021 due to 
COVID -19 concerns.  All events   
including the Member Appreciation 
Luncheon for December 2020 has 
been canceled.  The board will   
discuss these issues at the next 
board meeting on January 9, 2021.   

Some of the new drives for 2021 

are the Miata Island Hopping Drive 
and the Snohomish Skagit Co -Ride 
in addition to the many drives,   
parades, and events held from past 
years.                                       

The PSMC Board would like to hear 
from you.  We can be reached at:  

board@pugetsoundmiataclub.org  

Puget Sound Miata Club Elects                              

2021 New Officers and Board Members 
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Leaves falling, the daylight 
hours are getting shorter 
and we are in the fourth 
quarter of the craziest 
year in my memory. I wish 
I had something new to 
say or tell you about what 
happened this summer or 
will be coming up this fall, 
but the situation we are in 
has not changed and nei-
ther has human nature. 
Some clubs are having 
events, but our Board of 
Directors voted to abide 
by the State rules on 
events and gatherings. In 
the Navy, I was told that 
rules were written in 
blood. Meaning they were 
not arbitrary rules made 
up by some bureaucrat, 
they came from the expe-
rience of people on the 
ground.  

On October 10th, we had 
our Elections and Planning 
meeting where we select-
ed new officers and did 
our preliminary planning 
for the new year. We had a 
Zoom meeting, and as 
usual it was open to all 
members. A belated link 
to the meeting was sent 
out shortly before. We 
pretended there will be a 

miracle and planned the 
second quarter and be-
yond, even though we will 
be lucky to attend the 
Gathering of Miatas in Au-
gust. Just being real.  The 
next Board and Planning 
meeting will be January 
9th, 2021, at 11AM on 
Zoom. This will be my last 
message to you fellow 
members, as Keith Med-
leau will preside next year. 
It has been a privilege to 
serve.   I only wish we 
could have had some fun 
drives instead of just im-
agining how great they 
would be. So, hang onto 
your car and your mem-
bership and we will still be 
the most fun club in the 
state! The drives and 
events will be even more 
enjoyable when they start 
back up!  

Keep Zooming!  

Ross 
The Chapter assumes no liability 

for any information contained here-

in; or injury or damage resulting 

from the use of this information. 

The ideas, opinions, maintenance 

or modification tips expressed are 

to be used at the readerôs discre-

tion. Individual contributors and/or 

the editors express no approval, 

Legal Stuff 

The Presidentôs Message 
By Ross Scott 
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CÙÁġĥėÙ ²ėìġÙėě  
Club Events Event Masters 
Event Aftermath Contributors 
 

The SOUNDER is published sever-

al times a year (as close to the first 

of the month as possible). Many 

months are combined. The dead-

line for submissions is the 15th of 

the month. All articles and ads are 

due by then, so as to be included in 

the following monthôs publication.  

Event Masters are encouraged to 

get their event info to the editor as 

soon as possible to ensure all 

members can plan for the event. 

Send your submissions to: 

Miata Sounder 

sounder@pugetsoundmiataclub.org 

/ƭŀǎǎƛŬŜŘκƳŜƳōŜǊǎ  ŦǊŜŜ 
/ƭŀǎǎƛŬŜŘκƴƻƴƳŜƳōŜǊǎ Ϸнл  
/ƭŀǎǎƛŬŜŘκōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ  Ϸнл 
.ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŎŀǊŘ               ϷнлκƳƻ 
  ƻǊ Ϸмул ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǇŀƛŘ ƛƴ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜ 
vǳŀǊǘŜǊ tŀƎŜ  Ϸор 
мκн tŀƎŜ   Ϸср 

PSMC Next Board Meeting:           
January 9, 2021 at 11am on the 
Virtual Zoom  Meeting Website.  

Please contact: 
board@pugetsoundmiataclub.

org for                                      
additional information.                        

All members are welcomed! 
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Coopõs Miata  

20929 Southeast 232
nd

 Street  

Maple Valley, WA 98038  

Phone: (425) 432 -9666  

Email: wcoopster@comcast.net  

www.coopsmiata.com  

10% Labor  

Discount 

for PSMC           

Members! 

FULL TUNEUP  

SPECIAL 

Includes  Premium                                 

Replacement  Parts & Labor  

$895  

o Timing belt  

o Front crank seal  

o Cam seals  

o Air filter  

o Oil filter  

o Fuel filter  

o Differential oil change  

o Transmission oil 

change  

o Engine oil change  

o Brake fluid replace-

ment  

o Clutch fluid replace-

ment  

o Coolant change  

o Spark plug replace-

ment   

o  

o  

Additional Specials          

Available.  See our      

website for details.  
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A Letter To Our Members 

 

                                                                                     

To our Puget Sound Members, 

Our PSMC Board met today as a part of our regularly scheduled Board Meeting. 

The Board discussed at length our events for the coming year.  As you are all 

aware, the COVID-19 pandemic that gripped the world last March had a profound 

effect on our lives, including our cherished Puget Sound Miata Club events.   

However, we are taking an optimistic approach to next years events.  The new 

2021 calendar of events will be posted on our website soon and you will notice 

our calendar is once again populated with new events as well as returning events 

like Detailing Day and The Gathering.  We as members of your PSMC board look 

forward to the day when we can have events that are fun and interesting while 

complying with both law and safety.  Thanks to all who support our club and be 

advised that happy days will once again be with us! 
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Drive From The Past  
ñMiata Fly Inò  
July 23, 2016 

By Ingvar Carlson and Sally Brandt 

 

The Miata Fly started with 11 cars at the Starbucks in Edmonds. 
We had the Drivers meeting ,set the odometers to 0 . The Hand 
Held and CB's were turned and we arrived at stop #2 on time at 
9 am where six more cars were waiting. The next stop was at 
the Lake Roesiger Park and the Lake store. Now came the fun, 
windy roads ahead made our right foot press the floor boards.as 
we drove thru Skagit County. We arrived at the Concrete Antique 

Fly In at noon.. We were greeted by Amy & Bob in their newly 
acquired Red convertable from Bellingham, and Hal Finley from 
Federal Way. In all we had a line up of 19 cars. At the venue 
they had a great selection of food vendors. Music was provided 
by the Skagit Big Band playing those oldie favorites. At 2 pm we 
had the awards meeting.  
Newest Miata -  2016 Club 1400 smiles Alex Bettadapun  
Furthest traveled -  Kelly & Cindy Ferrel Port Angeles  
Most Miles -  166,000 smiles " " " " 2004  
Oldest Miata -1992 Silver Richard Moris  
Most Custom -  James Woodard 2003 Dark Green  
After the awards some headed back home , several stayed and 5 
of us took Burpee Hill Rd. up to Baker Lake. This was a HD 
adrenaline rush on the short but fun road.  
If you would like to have this on next years calender please let 
Ross know and it will Happen.  
Ingvar and Sally appreciated the great turn out and the helpful-
ness of all participants. We are looking forward to sponsoring a 
trip up to the  Vehicle testing Lab in April 2017.                     
Pictures continued on Page 6  
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ñMiata Fly Inò  

Pictures Continued                                          


